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From the Outgoing Grand Knight’s Desk: 
Worthy Brother Knights! 

 
We’re headed full steam into a very busy 

summer. It’s a time of numerous Knights 

programs and activities. It’s also time for 

“Changing of the guard” in our council. 

Congratulations to all our brothers who have been installed as 

our officers for the 2015-2016 fraternal year.  Our council is in 

very good hands.  Dan Perna will be an outstanding Grand 

Knight. His experience, leadership, and commitment to 

everything the Knights stand for makes him an ideal person for 

this important job.  He is backed by a stellar group of officers.  I 

can’t wait to see what they accomplish over the next 12 months.  

Please offer all our officers your support and encouragement. 

I want to thank all of the Past Grand Knights whom I leaned on 

for advice and guidance throughout my year in the big chair. I 

want to thank our members, who never failed to step up when 

called upon. It never ceases to amaze me how this group can 

accomplish virtually anything it sets its sights on. From running 

successful programs, to recruiting new members, to handling the 

inevitable crises we face from time to time, our members are up 

to any task. 

I also want to thank my family, Christine, Hayden, and Carleigh, 

for supporting me, and “loaning” me to the Knights for the many 

meetings, events, and other obligations that are part of the office. 

I want to thank our clergy and our parishioners for their support 

and cooperation. Our parish is a family, and when we work 

together, we are all at our best. 

Finally, I want to thank God for giving me everything I needed to 

carry out the duties of the position to the best of my abilities, 

despite my limitations and flaws. With God, all things are 

possible. 

I hope to see you at our meeting this Thursday, in support of our 

new officers and a new fraternal year for the Knights of 

Columbus. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Dan Limbach, Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Incoming Grand Knight’s Desk: 
Worthy Brother Knights!       

 

I am honored that you have placed your 

confidence in me to be your new Grand Knight. I 

ask for your prayers of wisdom, strength and 

humility and for your support as we journey 

together through the coming year.  I am always 

inspired by the work and effort each of you put into making and 

keeping this council great by serving our parish and community.  

I would like to thank, first of all, our immediate Past Grand 

Knight Dan Limbach for his leadership and for all that he has 

shared with me.  I also wish to thank all of the past and current 

officers for their contributions to the council over the last year.  

Thanks also go out to Rene and all of the crew that provided our 

council picnic after the installation ceremony.   

The future success of our council is, as always, a team effort.  

We need to continue to engage more brother knights to attend 

meetings and involve themselves and their families in council 

activities, especially our newest members.  Our mentorship 

program was put in place specifically for this reason.  Please 

encourage any new knights or any knights you know to be less 

active to come join us in working and playing together for a 

common goal – charity.   

As you know, a Supreme Court Decision on marriage was 

announced June 26, which the President of the US Bishops 

Conference called “a tragic error”.  We don’t yet know what the 

future consequences of this decision will be on the way that we 

practice out faith.  Please read more about this and the “Fortnight 

for Freedom” at http://usccb.org/.  Please continue to pray, 

support, and act so that our religious liberties remain intact. 

We have many opportunities in July to support our community, 

serve our parish, and fraternize with our brother knights and their 

families.  We pray the Rosary after the 7:00 am mass on July 5; 

the Parish Family Picnic and Pig Roast is July 11; give the gift of 

life at the Blood Drive on July 12; and of course Founder’s Days 

runs July 23rd through the 26th.  We have been selected as the 

Honoree of the festival.  That means we will be presented with 

an award, will have a place at the front of the parade and will get 

the judge the dog and cat show and the bake-off. Please 

contribute your time and talents to one or all of these events.  

As we enter the summer months with vacations and celebrations, 

please act responsibly and safely.  May God bless you in your 

travels.  I look forward to seeing you at our general meeting and 

at our upcoming events and activities. 

Let’s make this another great Year! 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Dan Perna, Grand Knight  
 

http://usccb.org/
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Here Piggy Piggy! 

Our 4th annual Pig Roast Pig Roast takes 

place Saturday July 11 from 5:00 till Dusk outside 

the Ministry Center. We found our piggy and we're 

gonna roast it!! There's a limited number of servings, 

which all depends on how much our piggy eats prior to 

harvest time. We’ll be selling tickets after all the 

Masses, purchase your tickets in advance to save a few 

dollars. To make this event a success volunteers will be 

needed on Saturday between noon and 2:30 for setup 

and from 4 till clean-up. Please contact Mark 

Ostrowski (knights@murphyanddickey.com, cell:847-

778-4269) or Ken Prigge  (ken.prigge@coriant.com; 

cell:630-730-2754) for further details. 

 

 
 

 
 

As part of the Algonquin Founders’ Days festivities, 

our Council participates in the Taste of Founders’, 

which runs from Thursday July 23rd to Sunday July 

26th.  Participating in a 4 day long festival is a huge 

call for volunteers.   

 

Whether you volunteer for only a couple hours, a 

whole day, the whole weekend, or just stop by as a 

customer, every bit is welcome and greatly 

appreciated.  Please look at the shifts and hours listed 

below and consider lending a hand.  This is not just a 

request for Knights, this is an opportunity the whole 

family can get involved in.  All are welcome.  Please 

call or email Wayne Reed or Ken Prigge to volunteer.  

 

The festival will again be at Algonquin Lakes. It will 

be located at the Algonquin Lakes Park, which is 

located behind Algonquin Lakes Elementary School at 

1401 Compton Drive. 

   

Date: Volunteer Shifts: 

Wed., July 22nd 5 - ~8 PM 

Thurs., July 23rd 2 – 6 PM 

6 – 10 PM 

Fri., July 24th 9 AM – 1 PM 

1 – 6 PM 

6 – 11 PM 

Sat., July 25th Noon – 3 PM  

(Parade runs from 

11 - 1) 

3 – 7:00 PM 

7:00 – 11 PM 

Sun., July 26th 10:30 AM – 2 PM 

2 – ? (Cleanup) 

 
 

 
Altar Server Appreciation & Knights 

family Pool Party 

 

Our annual Altar Server Appreciation & Knights 

Families Pool Party will be held on Saturday August 8th 

at Lions-Armstrong Memorial Pool.  Dinner and Social 

hour will begin at 5:30 and the Swimming Pool & 

Splash-Pad opens from 6:30 – 8:30pm.  Our council 

provides the burgers, dogs, chips, and pop.   

 

Families may bring a dish (with serving utensil) to 

share at the event and we kindly ask that you follow the 

guidelines below.  

  

Last name starting with:  

 A-F Appetizers  

G-R Side dishes 

S-Z Desserts  

mailto:knights@murphyanddickey.com
tel:847-778-4269
tel:847-778-4269
mailto:ken.prigge@coriant.com
tel:630-730-2754
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Please bring chairs with you just in case we run out of 

seating room. 

 

Altar Servers with family members and Knights 

Families are admitted free-of-charge, we just ask for a 

small donation to help cover food & beverage cost. Up 

to 100 individuals may attend.  Come on out and join 

the fun, even if your kids are not altar servers.  At this 

year’s event I plan to continue the Canon Ball contest. 

 

I will need help with setup & tear-down so if you are 

available please meet Rene and  John on August 8th at 

3:00p.m.at the McGivney center and tear-down at the 

pool is ~8:30p.m.  For questions please contact John 

at: johnwolak@live.com 

 
 

Hammer Open 

 
We know you’ve been practicing for this one … the 

next Hammer Open will be held Sunday, August 16, 

2015 at the Golf Club of Illinois.  Golf and Dinner are 

$125 each, and dinner only guests are $25.  

Registration at the club beings at 11:30am with a 

shotgun start at 12:30pm.  Dinner follows after golf 

and there are contest prizes and raffles!  It’s time to 

start picking out your foursomes.  Tom Walker is our 

committee chair and Scott Nejman is our co-chair.  

You can ask them any questions and they will be 

happy to answer.  So mark the date on your calendar.     

 

 

Pro-Life Activities 
 

The McHenry County Diocesan Pro Life groups will 

have a Pro Life booth at the McHenry County Fair, 

August 5th thru the 9th. I will be in the 

booth Saturday morning (the 8th, from 10-2 PM).  Stop 

by if you’re in the area. 

 

Personal note on Marriage. 

A month ago, my wife and I celebrated our 50th 

Wedding Anniversary, which we blessed last Sunday 

(June 28th) at the 11 PM Mass.  Just 2 days before, the 

Supreme Court decided that marriage was no big deal. 

According to the liberal Justices, marriage is a right and 

therefore gays should be allowed to somehow 

participate in it.  What the liberal justices have decided 

is that “Marriage responds to the universal fear that a 

lonely person might call out only to find no one there" 

according to Justice Kennedy. That statement is neither 

scholarly, legal, nor even makes sense. According to 

that so called logic, people would be able to get married 

even if one or both of them were minor children.  So 

statutory child abuse could now be legal because they 

have a "right" and "feel lonely".  

 

There is indeed a "disturbance in the fabric of the 

universe".  

  

George Jost 

gjost2002@yahoo.com 

 

 

Faith on Fire 
 

July’s presentation will be the Kairos Prison 

Ministry.   As you may know, brother Knights Jim 

Brennan and Tom Blake participate in this ministry, 

which this council has generously sponsored in the 

past.  Please join us for this informative look into 

Kairos on Thursday, July 23, 2015 at 7:30p in 

McDonnell Hall. 

 

Major Degree 
Brothers, come join us on Sunday October 25th at 

the St. Margaret Mary Education Center for a first, 

second, and third major degree.  Da Bears and the 

Packers are both on bye that week.  If you know of a 

Catholic gentleman that would be interested in 

joining the Knights this day would be a good 

opportunity to do so.   

mailto:johnwolak@live.com
mailto:gjost2002@yahoo.com
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Or if you have not yet taken your second and third 

degree this is a great opportunity to advance further 

in our order.  In addition if you already are a third 

degree member this will serve as a nice “refresher” 

on the lessons learned in that degree.   

Set up will start at approximately 12 noon with the 

first degree starting at 1:00 p.m. and the second and 

third degree to follow.  Dinner will be served after 

the third degree.  This is an “all hands on deck” 

event, help will be needed throughout the day in 

various capacities including but not limited to 

observing the degrees.  We want to show strong 

support for the candidates that day especially since 

there will likely be dignitaries attending that day.   

If you have any questions or are interested in 

helping please let Dan Perna, Kevin Wright, or 

Mark Halper know. 

 

4th Degree News 
The next honor guard opportunities are Saturday 

July 4th at the annual Elgin Independence Day parade 

and Saturday July 25th at the annual Algonquin 

Founders Days parade.  Please be on the lookout for 

emails regarding 4th degree activities, if you do not 

receive these please let Mark Halper know.    

 

The next 4th degree meeting will be Tuesday July 28th 

at St. Mary’s in Huntley.  This is a nice opportunity to 

learn more about 4th degree related activities and 

interact with some of your peers from other councils 

in the area.   

   

Mark your calendars for Friday October 23rd for the 

annual Clergy Appreciation Dinner at St. Mary’s in 

Huntley.  Tickets are now available as well as being a 

“well-wisher”, RSVP’s and monies are due by 

Tuesday September 22nd.  Please contact Mark Halper 

for questions or placing a ticket order.     

 

The next 4th degree exemplification to take place 

Saturday October 3rd at the Crystal Lake Holiday Inn.  

OUR ASSEMBLY IS THE HOST!  This is a great 

opportunity to take your 4th degree, or if you already 

are an existing 4th degree member a chance to observe 

and support the new members and refresh your 

memories on the lessons learned in this degree.  

Monies and forms are due by August 25th, forms 

are included in this month’s newsletter please contact 

Mark Halper for further questions and Form 4.       

 

Also please feel free to visit the fourth degree 

Master’s website www.4thdegreeillinoisdistrict1.com 

for information about upcoming exemplifications, etc.       

 

Thank you for your support, any questions, etc. should 

be directed to Mark Halper at 773-771-1810 or 

mnmhalper@sbcglobal.net or Tim O’Neill at 847-

494-5506 or timoplants@comcast.net     

 
Evening Eucharistic Adorers Needed  
As many of you know, our parish practices Eucharistic 

Adoration in our chapel every Wednesday from late 

afternoon until Thursday morning 7am mass. Each attendee 

devotes an hour with the Lord in silent prayer and 

reflection. The parish would like at least 2 attendees in the 

chapel at all times. 

 

Our parish has asked the Knights if we would step up and 

take on two of the leanest shifts. Our own brother Jeff 

Wuensch has been attending the 1am-2am shift. Our own 

brother Steve Chesek has been attending the 2am-3am 

shift for the last 8 years, but is now sidelined by health 

issues. We desperately need attendees during these times. 

Will the Knights answer the call? 

 

Please consider attending one of these time slots, even if 

just for one or two hours a month. The more Knights 

who participate, the easier it will be to keep Adoration 

attended.  See Maribeth (or Dan Limbach?) to help out. 

 

 

 

Membership 

 
Welcome to our new Knight, Warren Coler! 

 

 

 

http://www.4thdegreeillinoisdistrict1.com/
mailto:mnmhalper@sbcglobal.net
mailto:timoplants@comcast.net
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Helping Others - Blood Drive 
 

Brothers, Calendar this - we are hosting a blood drive on 

Sunday, July 12th from 7:00 AM until 1:00 PM. in 

McDonnell Hall.  Thanks for your support. Our last 

blood drives saved 142 lives! 

 

Every two seconds someone needs blood. Did you know 

that 38% of the population is eligible to donate blood, yet 

only 10% of those regularly donate?  Despite extensive 

advancements in medical technology there is no 

substitute for human blood.  It is very rewarding to know 

you are helping to save lives through such a small 

sacrifice. Donate blood. Support life.  

 

We would like to reward those with the courage to 

give.  If you donate at the July 12th blood drive, you will 

have a chance to win a round of golf for four at the Golf 

Club of Illinois.  Can’t make it, please donate at a local 

Life Source donation center using the U202 code and 

bring in your donation slip to be entered into the 

drawing.  

 
I am also looking for help, either to open 6-10am, or to 

close 10am-2pm.  It’s an easy event to help with.  Most 

of the time we hangout, eat donuts, and drink coffee. 

Please let me know if you are interested, or just stop by 

and say hi. 

 

Please consider giving blood to help those in need. 

 

God Bless, 

Scott 

Scott@shepards.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Men’s Fall Retreat   

 

 
 

Did we hear you say you want to go on the 
Men's Fall Retreat September 24-27th??? 

 

It’s hard to think about the fall when we are just 

starting the summer, BUT, the council must make 

its deposit NOW in order to reserve the lodge.   We 

need your $100 deposit! The July general meeting 

would be a great time to get that to us. Cash or 

check made out the council. 

 

This is the Last Call!   Contact us with any questions 

… 

 

Stuart (847-987-6391) or Hillbillie854@sbcglobal.net 

 

Ken (630-730-2754) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:Scott@shepards.org
mailto:Hillbillie854@sbcglobal.net
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Directors & Chairmen 
Chancellor Report: 
Vocations* Scott Nejman (847) 687-2278 
Sunday Rosary Rob Beyer (224) 333-0592 
Vocational Raffle Gene Gonzales  
Seminarian Support John Balmes (847) 854-6440 

Service Programs: 
Membership*      Kevin Wright  

Degree Team* Chris Gonzales (847) 658-3871  
Membership Promotions Kevin Wright (224) 699-0599 

Program Director – Dan Perna 
Church* Larry Majewski (847) 658-4046  

Eucharistic Congress John Balmes (847) 854-6440 

Eucharistic Adoration Deacon Maher (847) 658-5788 

Easter Eucharist Scott Nejman (847) 687-2278 

Church/School Painting Ken Prigge (630) 730-2754 

Bibles for RE Deacon Maher (847) 658-5788 

Marytown Ministry  Deacon Maher (847) 658-5788 

Christmas Church Lights Mark Ostrowski (847) 778-4269 

Parish Picnic Ken Prigge (630) 730-2754 

Mass for Deceased Brothers Scott Nejman (847) 687-2278 

Bereavement Deacon Don Miller (847) 915-8474 

St. Vincent DePaul Dean Duley (630) 669-4495 

Community* Bill Burg (847) 323-6304 

Blood Drive Scott Shepard (847) 344-4312 

Prison Ministry Deacon Maher (847) 658-5788 

Wheelchair Program Tim O’Neill  (847) 658-5149 

Founders’ Days Ken Prigge (630) 730-2754 

   Co-Chair Wayne Reed (847) 836-7305 

   Co-Chair Rene Mendez (224) 402-5071 

Founders’ Days Parade Open  

ID Drive (Tootsie Rolls) Jason Bonnet  

Bear Necessities Run Matt Harman (847) 323-6304 

Nativity Set Construction Cliff Sherwin (847) 658-6235 

Nativity Magnets/Decals Kevin Fitzgerald         (847) 658-6305 

Adopt-a-Highway Lez Paprot (847) 219-0046 

Special Olympics Larry O’Brien (847) 658-1364 

Hospital Visitation Deacon Don Miller (847) 915-8474 

All Night Bingo Dan Kotleba (847) 854-1821 

Parish Summer Festival Sal Bongiovanni  

Charity Softball Ray Mueller (847) 420-6804 

Inkjet/toner recycling Dan Perna (847) 658-6975  

 

Council* Tom Lambert (847) 354-5964 

Downstate raffle Domenic Perna (847) 658-6975 

Hammer Open* Tom Walker (630) 204-6139 

Military Support John Wolak (224) 600-8604 

Christmas Tree Lot Scott Nejman (847) 687-2278 

    Co-Chair Rene Mendez (224) 402-5071 

Breakfast Team Chris Hubbuch (224) 241-8214 

    Co-Chair Rene Mendez (224) 402-5071 

Fish Fry Ken Prigge (630) 730-2754 

Sports Mania Bill Burg (847) 323-6304 

Recycle Program Tim O’Neill (847) 658-5149 

Clay Pigeon Shoot Jerry Ahler (847) 658-1568 

Men’s Fall Retreat Stuart Kuczynski (847) 987-6391 

Flag Football Ed Henning (847) 458-9077 
Paintball Kevin Fitzgerald (847) 658-6305 
Adopt-A-Sailor  Ray Mueller (847) 420-6804 
 

 

 
 

Family* Wayne Reed (847) 836-7305 
Hayride & Bonfire Rich O'Boyle (847) 924-4186 
Christmas Party  Ken Prigge (630) 730-2754 
State Kamporee Scott Nejman (847) 687-2278 
    Co-Chair Kevin Fitzgerald (847) 658-6305 
Family Picnic Andre Manaois (847) 458-1822 
Feed My Starving Children John Barrett (847) 658-4688 

Youth* Mike Barrett  
Altar Server Appreciation John Wolak (224) 600-8604 
  Co-Chair Rene Mendez (224) 402-5071 
Soccer Challenge Matt Harman (847) 323-6304 
Drug Poster Contest Bob Armstrong (847) 658-9942 
Free Throw Contest Nick Wake (847) 854-6279 
Spelling Bee Bob Armstrong (847) 658-9942 
Scholarship Essay Dan Perna (847) 658-6975 
Cub, Boy, & Venture Scouts Richard Orabutt (224) 678-9260 
Perfect Attendance Tom McCabe (847) 658-3372 
KCIC Poster Contest Dan DeLavergne (847) 658-1996 
Summer Basketball Camps Nick Wake (847) 854-6279 
Joseph Nava Bowl-a-thon Mark Halper (847) 458-8922 

 
Standing Committees: 
Public Relations* Joe Bongiovanni  
Newsletter* Kevin Wright (224) 699-0599 
Email List* Dan Limbach (847) 854-4188 
Social Media Joe Bongiovanni  
Multimedia Show Dan Limbach (847) 854-4188 
Anniversary Dinner       Dan Perna (847) 658-6975 
Web Site* Joe Bongiovanni  
Signage* Patrick Colcernian (847) 854-6051 
Online Calendar Kevin Wright (224) 699-0599 
 
Pro-Life* George Jost (847) 658-8379 

Pro-Life Mass George Jost (847) 658-8379 
Pro-Life Arms across USA George Jost (847) 658-8379 
 

Financial*  Kevin Fitzgerald        (847) 658-6305 
 
Officers: 
Grand Knight* Dan Perna     (847) 658-6975 

Deputy Grand Knight* Scott Nejman (847) 687-2278 

Chaplain*                    Fr. Peter Tymko  

Chancellor* Chris Hubbuch (224) 241-8214 

Warden* Dan Kotleba (847) 854-1821 

Financial Secretary* Kevin Fitzgerald (847) 658-6305 

Advocate* Michael Barrett  

Treasurer* Greg Freund (847) 907-0330 

Recorder* Dave Frendreiss 

Inside Guard* Jerry Gard (847) 854-7430 

Outside Guard* Rick Limbach  

Trustee 3 Year* Dan Limbach (847) 854-4188 

Trustee 2 Year* Mark Ostrowski (847) 658-8001 

Trustee 1 Year* Bob Armstrong (847) 658-9942 

Lecturer* Stuart Kuczynski (847) 987-6391 

District Deputy* Mark Halper (847) 458-8922 

Field Agent* Paul Kehoe (815) 669-3485 

 

* To contact any of these officers via email use their title then 

“@kofc11091.org”.  For example the Grand Knight’s email address 

would be “grandknight@kofc11091.org” 

 
*** Newsletter Submissions by 4th Sat *** 

Please email your articles and photos(with comments) to: 
Kevin Wright (KevinWarrenWright@gmail.com) 

mailto:KevinWarrenWright@gmail.com
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4th Degrees … OUR ASSEMBLY IS THE HOST! 

We can use your volunteer help.
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Calendar of Events 

St. Margaret Mary Knights of Columbus Council 11091 

 

~ July 2015 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1  
 

2  
7:30p-9:30p General 
Meeting (McDonnell 
Hall) 

3  
 

4 Independence Day 
 

5  
7:30a-8a Rosary aftter 
7am Mass 

6  
7:30p-8p Prayers for 
Families in Need 
(Ministry Center) 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
 

12  
BLOOD DRIVE 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
 

16  
7:30p-8:30p Officers' 
Meeting 

17  
 

18  
 

19  
 

20  
 

21  
 

22  
 

23  
Founders Days in 
Algonquin (Algonquin) 

24  
Founders Days in 
Algonquin (Algonquin) 

25  
Founders Days in 
Algonquin (Algonquin) 

Knightly News 
Deadline 

26  
Founders Days in 
Algonquin (Algonquin) 

7a-1p Blood Drive 

27  
 

28  
6:30p-8p Assembly 
Meeting 

29  
 

30  
 

31  
 

 

 

 

 

See our complete events calendar on-line at our website’s Events tab  ->  KofC11091.org 
  

http://www.kofc11091.org/
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Knights of Columbus 

St. Margaret Mary Council 11091 

Kevin Wright, Editor 

1451 Richmond Lane 

Algonquin, IL 60102 

 


